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VERSES ON APOLOGETICS 

Proverbs 18:17 17 The one who states his case first seems right, until the other comes and 
examines him. 

Proverbs 21:22 22 A wise man scales the city of the mighty and brings down the stronghold 
in which they trust. 

Proverbs 21:30 30 No wisdom, no understanding, no counsel can avail against Yahweh. 

Proverbs 26:4-5 4 Answer not a fool according to his folly, lest you be like him yourself. 5 
Answer a fool according to his folly, lest he be wise in his own eyes. 

Matthew 10:16 16 Behold, I am sending you out as sheep in the midst of wolves, so be wise 
as serpents and innocent as doves. 

Matthew 18:16 16 …Take one or two others along with you, that every charge may be 
established by the evidence of two or three witnesses. 

Matthew 21:23-27 23 When [Jesus] entered the temple, the chief priests and the elders of the 
people came up to him as he was teaching and said, By what authority are you doing these 
things, and who gave you this authority? 24 Jesus answered them, I also will ask you one 
question, and if you tell me the answer, then I also will tell you by what authority I do these 
things. 25 The baptism of John, from where did it come? From heaven or from man? 

Acts 6:9-10 9 Some of those who belonged to the synagogue of the Freedmen…, and of the 
Cyrenians, of the Alexandrians, and of those from Cilicia and Asia, rose up and disputed with 
Stephen. 10 But they could not withstand the wisdom and the Spirit with which he was 
speaking. 

Acts 9:20-22 20 Immediately [Saul] proclaimed Jesus in the synagogues saying, He is the 
Son of God. 21 And all who heard him were amazed and said, Is not this the man who made 
havoc in Jerusalem of those who called upon this name? And has he not come here for this 
purpose, to bring them bound before the chief priests? 22 But Saul increased all the more in 
strength, and confounded the Jews who lived in Damascus by proving that Jesus was the 
Messiah. 

Acts 9:28-29 28 So [Paul] went in and out among them at Jerusalem, preaching boldly in the 
name of the Lord. 29 And he spoke and disputed against the Hellenists. But they were 
seeking to kill him. 

Acts 14:15-17 15 Men, why are you doing these things? We also are men, of like nature with 
you, and we bring you good news, that you should turn from these vain things to a living 
God, who made the heaven, the earth, the sea, and all that is in them. 16 In past generations 
he allowed all the nations to walk in their own ways. 17 Yet he did not leave himself without 
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witness, for he did good by giving you rains from heaven and fruitful seasons, satisfying your 
hearts with food and gladness. 

Acts 17:2-4 2 Paul went in, as was his custom, and on three Sabbath days he reasoned with 
them from the Scriptures, 3 explaining and proving that it was necessary for the Messiah to 
suffer and to rise from the dead and saying, This Jesus whom I proclaim to you is the 
Messiah. 4 And some of them were persuaded and joined Paul and Silas, as did a great many 
of the devout Greeks and not a few of the leading women. 

Acts 17:16-31 16 While Paul was waiting for them at Athens, his spirit was provoked within 
him as he saw that the city was full of idols. 17 So he reasoned in the synagogue with the 
Jews and the devout persons, and in the marketplace every day with those who happened to 
be there. 18 Some of the Epicurean and Stoic philosophers also conversed with him. And 
some said, What does this babbler wish to say? Others said, He seems to be a preacher of 
foreign divinities—because he was preaching Jesus and the resurrection. 19 And they took 
him and brought him to the Areopagus saying, May we know what this new teaching is that 
you are presenting? 20 For you bring some strange things to our ears. We wish to know 
therefore what these things mean. 21 Now all the Athenians and the foreigners who lived 
there would spend their time in nothing except telling or hearing something new. 

Acts 17:22-31 22 So Paul, standing in the midst of the Areopagus, said: Men of Athens, I 
perceive that in every way you are very religious. 23 For as I passed along and observed the 
objects of your worship, I found also an altar with this inscription: To the unknown god. 
What therefore you worship as unknown, this I proclaim to you. 24 The God who made the 
world and everything in it, being Lord of heaven and earth, does not live in temples made by 
man, 25 nor is he served by human hands, as though he needed anything, since he himself 
gives to all mankind life and breath and everything. 26 And he made from one man every 
nation of mankind to live on all the face of the earth, having determined allotted periods and 
the boundaries of their dwelling place, 27 that they should seek God, and perhaps feel their 
way toward him and find him. Yet he is actually not far from each one of us, 28 for “In him 
we live and move and have our being.” As even some of your own poets have said, “For we 
are indeed his offspring.” 29 Being then God’s offspring, we ought not to think that the divine 
being is like gold, silver, or stone, an image formed by the art and imagination of man. 30 
The times of ignorance God overlooked, but now he commands all people everywhere to 
change their minds, 31 because he has fixed a day on which he will judge the world in 
righteousness by a man whom he has appointed. And of this he has given assurance to all by 
raising him from the dead. 

Acts 18:4 4 [Paul] reasoned in the synagogue every Sabbath and tried to persuade Jews and 
Greeks. 

Acts 18:24-28 24 A Jew named Apollos, a native of Alexandria, came to Ephesus. He was an 
eloquent man, competent in the Scriptures. 25 He had been instructed in the way of the Lord. 
And being fervent in spirit, he spoke and taught accurately the things concerning Jesus, 
though he knew only the baptism of John. 26 He began to speak boldly in the synagogue, but 
when Priscilla and Aquila heard him, they took him aside and explained to him the way of 
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God more accurately. 27 And when he wished to cross to Achaia, the brothers encouraged 
him and wrote to the disciples to welcome him. When he arrived, he greatly helped those who 
through grace had believed, 28 for he powerfully refuted the Jews in public, showing by the 
Scriptures that the Messiah was Jesus. 

Acts 19:8-10 8 [Paul] entered the synagogue and for three months spoke boldly, reasoning 
and persuading them about the kingdom of God. 9 But when some became stubborn and 
continued in unbelief, speaking evil of the Way before the congregation, he withdrew from 
them and took the disciples with him, reasoning daily in the hall of Tyrannus. 10 This 
continued for two years, so that all the residents of Asia heard the word of the Lord, both 
Jews and Greeks. 

Acts 19:26 26 You see and hear that not only in Ephesus but in almost all of Asia this Paul 
has persuaded and turned away a great many people, saying that gods made with hands are 
not gods. 

Acts 19:33 33 Some of the crowd prompted Alexander, whom the Jews had put forward. And 
Alexander, motioning with his hand, wanted to make a defense (ἀπολογέοµαι, pres.) to the 
crowd. 

Acts 21:40-22:2 40 And when he [the tribune] had given him permission, Paul, standing on 
the steps, motioned with his hand to the people. And when there was a great hush, he 
addressed them in the Hebrew language saying: 1 Brothers and fathers, hear the defense 
(ἀπολογία) that I now make before you. 2 And when they heard that he was addressing them 
in the Hebrew language, they became even more quiet. And he said…. 

Acts 25:7-8 7 When [Festus] had arrived, the Jews who had come down from Jerusalem 
stood around him, bringing many and serious charges against [Paul] that they could not 
prove. 8 Paul argued in his defense (ἀπολογέοµαι, pres.), Neither against the Torah of the 
Jews, nor against the temple, nor against Caesar have I committed any offense. 

Acts 25:16 16 I [Paul] answered [the chief priests and elders] that it was not the custom of 
the Romans to give up anyone before the accused met the accusers face to face and had 
opportunity to make his defense (ἀπολογία) concerning the charge laid against him. 

Acts 26:-2 1 So Agrippa said to Paul, You have permission to speak for yourself. Then Paul 
stretched out his hand and made his defense (ἀπολογέοµαι): 2 I consider myself fortunate that 
it is before you, King Agrippa, I am going to make my defense (ἀπολογέοµαι) today against 
all the accusations of the Jews…. 

Acts 26:24-26 24 And as [Paul] was saying these things in his defense, Festus said with a 
loud voice, Paul, you are out of your mind. Your great learning is driving you out of your 
mind. 25 But Paul said,I am not out of my mind, most excellent Festus, but I am speaking 
true and rational words. 26 For the king knows about these things, and to him I speak boldly. 
For I am persuaded that none of these things has escaped his notice, for this has not been 
done in a corner. 
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Acts 28:23-24 23 When [the Jews of Rome] had appointed a day for [Paul], they came to him 
at his lodging in greater numbers. From morning till evening he expounded to them, 
testifying to the kingdom of God and trying to convince them about Jesus both from the Law 
of Moses and from the Prophets. 24 And some were convinced by what he said, but others 
disbelieved. 

Romans 1:18-25 18 The wrath of God is revealed from heaven against all ungodliness and 
unrighteousness of men, who by their unrighteousness suppress the truth. 19 For what can be 
known about God is plain to them, because God has shown it to them. 20 For his invisible 
attributes, namely, his eternal power and divine nature, have been clearly perceived, ever 
since the creation of the world, in the things that have been made. So they are without excuse. 
21 For although they knew God, they did not honor him as God or give thanks to him, but 
they became futile in their thinking, and their foolish hearts were darkened. 22 Claiming to be 
wise, they became fools, 23 and exchanged the glory of the immortal God for images 
resembling mortal man, birds, animals, and creeping things. 24 Therefore God gave them up 
in the desires of their hearts to impurity, to the dishonoring of their bodies among themselves, 
25 because they exchanged the truth about God for a lie and worshiped and served the 
creature rather than the Creator, who is blessed forever! Amen. 

1 Corinthians 1:18-25 18 The word of the cross is folly to those who are perishing, but to us 
who are being saved it is the power of God. 19 For it is written, I will destroy the wisdom of 
the wise, and the discernment of the discerning I will thwart. 20 Where is the one who is 
wise? Where is the scribe? Where is the debater of this age? Has not God made foolish the 
wisdom of the world? 21 For because, in the wisdom of God, the world did not know God 
through wisdom, it pleased God through the folly of what we preach to save those who 
believe. 22 For Jews demand signs and Greeks seek wisdom, 23 but we preach Messiah 
crucified, a stumbling block to Jews and folly to Gentiles, 24 but to those who are called, 
both Jews and Greeks, Messiah the power of God and the wisdom of God. 25 For the 
foolishness of God is wiser than men, and the weakness of God is stronger than men. 

1 Corinthians 9:19-23 19 Though I am free from all, I have made myself a servant to all, 
that I might win more of them. 20 To the Jews I became as a Jew, in order to win Jews. To 
those under the Torah I became as one under the Torah (though not being myself under the 
law) that I might win those under the Torah. 21 To those outside the Torah I became as one 
outside the Torah (not being outside the law of God but under the law of Messiah) that I 
might win those outside the Torah. 22 To the weak I became weak, that I might win the weak. 
I have become all things to all people, that by all means I might save some. 23 I do it all for 
the sake of the gospel, that I may share with them in its blessings. 

2 Corinthians 4:2 2 We have renounced disgraceful, underhanded ways. We refuse to 
practice cunning or to tamper with God’s word, but by the open statement of the truth we 
would commend ourselves to everyone’s conscience in the sight of God. 

2 Corinthians 5:11 11 Knowing the fear of the Lord, we persuade others. 
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2 Corinthians 5:20 20 …We are ambassadors for Messiah, God making his appeal through 
us. We implore you on behalf of Messiah, be reconciled to God. 

2 Corinthians 10:5 5 We destroy arguments and every lofty opinion raised against the 
knowledge of God and take every thought captive to obey Messiah. 

Ephesians 4:15 15 Speaking the truth in love, we are to grow up in every way into him who 
is the head, into Messiah. 

Philippians 1:27-28 27 Let your manner of life be worthy of the gospel of Messiah, so that 
whether I come and see you or am absent, I may hear of you that you are standing firm in one 
spirit, with one mind striving side by side for the faith of the gospel, 28 and not frightened in 
anything by your opponents. This is a clear sign to them of their destruction, but of your 
salvation, and that from God. 

Colossians 2:8-10 8 See to it that no one takes you captive by philosophy and empty deceit, 
according to human tradition, according to the elemental spirits of the world, and not 
according to Messiah. 9 For in him the whole fullness of deity dwells bodily, 10 and you have 
been filled in him, who is the head of all rule and authority. 

Colossians 4:5-6 5 Walk in wisdom toward outsiders, making the best use of the time. 6 Let 
your speech always be gracious, seasoned with salt, so that you may know how you ought to 
answer each person. 

1 Timothy 3:14-15 14 I [Paul] am writing these things to you [Timothy] so that, 15 if I delay, 
you may know how one ought to behave in the household of God, which is the church of the 
living God, a pillar and buttress of the truth. 

2 Timothy 2:23-26 23 Have nothing to do with foolish, ignorant controversies. You know 
that they breed quarrels. 24 And the Lord’s servant must not be quarrelsome but kind to 
everyone, able to teach, patiently enduring evil, 25 correcting his opponents with gentleness. 
God may perhaps grant them a change of mind leading to a knowledge of the truth, 26 and 
they may come to their senses and escape from the snare of the devil, after being captured by 
him to do his desire. 

1 Peter 3:14-16 14 Even if you should suffer for righteousness’ sake, you will be blessed. 
Have no fear of them, nor be troubled, 15 but in your hearts honour Messiah the Lord as holy, 
always being prepared to make a defense to anyone who asks you for a reason for the hope 
that is in you, yet do it with gentleness and respect, 16 having a good conscience, so that, 
when you are slandered, those who revile your good behavior in Messiah may be put to 
shame. 

Jude 3 3 Beloved, although I was very eager to write to you about our common salvation, I 
found it necessary to write appealing to you to contend for the faith that was once for all 
delivered to the saints.
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